May 14, 2021

Virginia Williams Romulus Councilwoman 734-673-8396 Virg5300@yahoo.com

Re: Great Lake Water Authority

To: the Honorable Chairman of the Great Lake Water Authority

Dear Sir,

In response of numerous complaints to my office from the citizens of Romulus of the continued usual long-time construction in the city of Romulus. This has caused an unaccepted interruption flow of traffic daily, making the quality of life difficult for our citizens and effecting the local business with loss of revenue.

In response, please answer the question when will the project be completed?

This letter is being written to address those complaint concerning Wick Road –West, Wick Road-East, Cogswell. The construction started over a year ago. There is no reason the contractors should not be finish with at least the west side of Wick Road.

When will the property owner be made (hold, driveways, and lawns? When will our schools buses have easier and safer access to the schools?

I look forward to your response.